
Whoõs your God?  

 Lutherôs explanation of the first commandment is both simple and 

profound:  ñYou shall have no other gods.  What does this mean? 

We are to fear, love, and trust God above all things.ò  Sounds easy, 

right? Put God first in your life. Let Jesus take the wheel. Make God 

your pilot (and not, as saying goes, merely your co-pilot).  As people 

of faith, I believe that we really do want to put God first. But itôs so 

hard to do this!  

   I confess that, on a daily basis, I love and trust other things more 

than God. Yes, God is still in the picture, but so often gets crowded 

out by all the everyday stuff. I love my husband, my family, my pets, 

my friends, my country, my congregation, my denomination. Some-

times these loves overshadow my love for God.  I confess that I 

trust my own memory, my own instincts and intuitions, my deeply 

held political commitments, and the news sources that reinforce the 

beliefs I already have. Sometimes, these things guide my decisions 

more than my trust in God aloneðeven though I should know bet-

ter. I confess that I often worry about pleasing other people more 

than I worry about pleasing the Lord. I fear cancer, and rejection, 

and environmental catastrophe, and nuclear war, and all sorts of 

other thingsðeven though I know that perfect love casts out fear.  

   Perhaps you could make a similar confession of your failures to 

keep the first commandment. So, what then are we to do? In 1521, 

while Luther was still in hiding after his trial for heresy, he wrote this 

advice to his friend and colleague, Philip Melancthon:   

   ñIf you are a preacher of grace, then preach a true and not a ficti-

tious grace; if grace is true, you must bear a true and not a fictitious 

sin.  God does not save people who are only fictitious sinners.  Be a 

sinner and sin boldly, but believe and rejoice in Christ even more 

boldly, for he is victorious over sin, death, and the world.ò  

    In other words, because we are human, we are going to sinð

whether we are churchgoers or not, whether we are Republicans or 

(Continued on page 2) 

PASTORõS PAGE 

5414 East Lake Road, Erie, PA 16511      Phone: (814) 899-9653 

The Beacon  
November 

Volume 2018 
Issue 11 

Worship Schedule 

Saturday 6:00 pm 

Sunday 8:15 and 10:00 am 

*Holy Communion will be 

offered at all                   

worship services 

Sunday School 

(SeptemberðMay) 

9:30 am 

Church Staff 

Pastor 
Rev. Jean N. Kuebler 
(717)-440-3515 

faithlepastor@gmail.com 
 

Director of Music 
Sue Mohnkern 
(814) 725-1577 

 
Parish Administrator 
Deb Galloway 
faithlutheran-
erie@gmail.com 

 
Administrative Assistant 

Melissa Bradley 
faithleadasst@gmail.com 

 
Sexton 

Cherrie Wilder 
 

Pastor Emeritus 
Rev. Charles R. Wertz 

 
Church Office 
(814) 899-9653 

 
Website 

www.faithlutheranerie.com 



Democrats, whether we are apolitical or an activist, whether we are ónice peopleô or not.  But this 

is not a reason to despair. Luther urges us to make the best choices we can and act anyway, 

trusting that the grace of God is greater than we are.  

   Whoôs your God? The One who loves us more than we deserve. The One who knows us bet-

ter than we know ourselves.  The One who lifts us up when we fall. The One whose grace is al-

ways greater than our sin.  So sin boldly, but believe and rejoice in Christ even more boldly.  

In trust and hope, 

Pastor Jean  
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THIRD GRADERS RECEIVE BIBLES 

CELEBRATION OF ALL SAINTSõ WEEKEND 

Our celebration of All Saints weekend this year will include the opportunity for anyone who wish-

es to light votive candles during worship in memory of loved ones. The candles will be set up on 

tables on the west side of the sanctuary.   

Christopher Britton 
Gary Rose 
John Hinkle 
Betty Rice 

Harold Snyder 
Andrew Betag 
Lucille Taft 
Harry Bastian, Sr. 

Clara Gibbons 
Rev. Charles R. Wertz 
Mark Fehl 
 

This year we will observe this festival in our 6:00 PM worship service 

on Saturday, November 3 and at the 8:15 AM and 11:00 AM wor-

ship services on Sunday, November 4.  Families for whom we have 

provided pastoral services upon the death of a family member received 

special invitation to worship with us that weekend.  Following the ser-

vice each family will be given a small cross with their loved oneôs name 

inscribed on it. The following special people will be remembered during 

the prayers of the Church: 

The worship will be one affirming the Christian faith in its rich promises of hope for both the 

Church in this life and the life to come.  We pray that our Heavenly Father will strengthen us all 

with his grace on this All Saintsô Day.   

It has been a tradition at Faith to provide bibles that are designed for young children and that en-
courage them to grow closer in their relationship with God.  During our Reformation worship ser-
vices the weekend of October 27 and 28 the following received bibles: 

Devin Craft 
Connor Fortin 

Jaxson Gromley 
Piper Kutz 

Jaelyn Million 
Tammy Rotunda 

Sophia Stinson 



Page 3 

The Beacon 

Why do we do it?  Why do we practice, why do we take time from our day?  

First, I can only speak for me, but when thinking on these questions, I am hap-

py to share music to others in worship through praise to God each Sunday ser-

vice.  But even more, I believe the choir is a part of the total mission of the 

church.  At Faith Lutheran the choir provides music leadership for services.  

We also spread music outside our building through caroling at Christmastime.  

We visit those who are shut in or need to hear the joy of Christmas.  We have 

also joined with other musicians from other churches in our Thanksgiving Ecumenical Service; 

this year at South Harborcreek United Methodist Church.  We have also joined with neighboring 

churches to sing special services.  Come give us a try and sing with us during Advent and Christ-

mas, who knows, you might want to continue. 

We are looking for those who play instruments.  We are searching for flute, strings, and brass 

players, as well as reed/saxophone players.  Please let Sue Mohnkern, Director of Music, know if 

you can help out and play occasionally.  I can be reached at 725-1577 or through the church of-

fice. 

Sue Mohnkern 
Director of Music 

Music Musings  

Faith is in need of additional hymnals.  Did you know that you can purchase a hymnal 

for $25 in memory of or in honor of someone?  We would like to have at least 10 addi-

tional hymnals for the upcoming Christmas services.  If you would like to purchase one 

or more hymnals, please enclose your check for $25 for each hymnal in an envelope 

marked HYMNAL and place it in the offering plate, or contact the church office.  Be sure 

to include the name of the person the hymnal is in memory of or in honor of. 

FAITH WELCOMES PASTOR MARTY 

Our guest preacher on November 17-18 will be the Rev. Dr. Martin Otto 

Zimmann, who serves at United Lutheran Seminary as Director of Alumni 

and Congregational Relations, Adjunct Faculty in Church and Society, and 

Executive Director of the Stewardship of Life Institute. Prior to his call at the 

seminary, he served parishes in northwest Ohio and served as pastor of the 

Lutheran Church of the Redeemer in Jerusalem and Assistant to the Bishop 

of the Lutheran Church in the Holy Land and Jordan. He and Pastor Jean 

also happen to be seminary classmates. Pastor Marty will also meet with the 

confirmation class that weekend.  This will be the second time in 20 years 

that Pastor Jean and Pastor Marty have had the opportunity to lead worship 

together.  
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DESSERT FIRST! 

As a child we seldom went out to eat.  When we did, our meal was usually 
eaten at a diner, and adding dessert to the menu was always dependent 
upon my father ñhaving enough money left over to buy dessert.ò  Yes, buy-
ing in to the dessert menu was about using left-over funds to purchase 
that which was deemed unnecessary and optional. 
 
It is disheartening to count the people who demonstrate the same inten-
tions in giving to God.  The world teaches us to be ñsensible.ò  We are conditioned to spend our 
resources first and then to share with God and others, that which is left-over.  We have grown up 
eating broccoli and potatoes first and saving the cake for last. 
 
Giving first to God is a lot like eating dessert first and then selecting the entr®e in deference 
to the sweet treat.  It is not a reasonable thing to do.  But giving first to God calls us into a life 
where every decision we make stands in the shadow of our expressed commitment to Jesus. 
 
ñDessert Firstò behavior invites us to give first to God.  To give generously from hearts filled with 
gratitude for all we have received from God.  It calls us to exercise faith that God will take care of 
all our needs. 
 
SHARE ñYOURò DESSERT WITH YOUR FAMILY AT FAITH!  Share your personal stories of 
giving and receiving and of Godôs faithfulness.  The Stewardship Committee over the next few 
weeks will be collecting your personal devotions.  These might include:  a suggested bible read-
ing, your favorite dessert recipe, what inspires you, your personal devotion, or a personal prayer.  
All devotions turned in will be compiled and produced into our very own Faith Lutheran devotional 
booklet.  Please submit your devotions on the form on the next page by November 19, 2018. 

ELECTION DAY BAKE SALE 

Faith is blessed to have several members who are talented bakers.  Are 

you one of those talented members?  Donations of delicious baked 

goods are needed for the annual Election Day Bake Sale.  Election Day 

is Tuesday, November 6!  Please have your baked goods to the 

church by Monday, November 5.  Volunteers are also needed to work 

the table on Election Day.  If you can donate an hour or more of your 

time, please use the sign-up sheet on the bulletin board in the narthex.  

Not a baker but enjoy eating delicious treats?  Stop in on Election Day 

and purchase something to take home and enjoy! 

Sunday School teachers, Beacon assemblers, choir members, worship service assistants, com-

mittee and council members, those who help with our plants-both inside and out, lawn and build-

ing maintenance, office help. Those who volunteer their time in whatever wayðwhat you do is 

important and makes an eternal difference. YOU are Faith and YOU make the 

difference. Please accept our sincere THANK YOU this Thanksgiving!  

A WORD OF THANKS TO EACH OF YOU 
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òDessert Firstó is a stewardship 
event which emphasizes giving to 
God first, trusting God to meet all 
our needs, expressing faith through 
generous living and celebrating the 

joy of giving. 

Congregational Council 

Members 

Mary Jo Szewczyk, V. P. 

Lana Fortin, Sec. 

Bev Braley 

Toni Brown 

Mark Concilla 

Brian Gray 

Mark Johnson 

Rick Lee 

Bunny McBride 

Endowment Fund 
value as of  

October 18, 2018  
was  

$58,625.01 


